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Enrollment as of 10/11/2022:

Grade October
Enrollment

October
Attendance

September
Enrollment

September
Attendance

6th 72 96% 71 96%

7th 97 95% 97 96%

8th 85 95% 85 90%

Good Things at PJHS
● We are excited to have a full staff for the school year.  Last week we welcomed back

Katherine Goethals from her maternity leave and Teri Cutler moved to teach 7th grade
LA.  This week, Candace DeClerck joined our Special Education department as an
8th-grade para.

● Parent Teacher Conferences were held on October 6th.  Our attendance was up this
year from last year as we had approximately 255 parents/guardians who showed up for
conferences. Through our survey, parents/guardians felt that attending conferences
was helpful in understanding their child’s strengths and areas of improvement; the
school staff are available to answer any questions, and the conferences were beneficial.

● The reading department held a successful Book Fair this year.  They sold a total of
$2836.25, which earned them $1134 of free books for our school.

● On Tuesday, October 18 at 7:00 pm, all the JH/HS Bands and Choirs will present their
first concert of the year.  The concert will be held in the JH Auditorium and will be
called their "Demonstration Concert", where each group will demonstrate some of the
processes of classroom learning, as well as perform prepared pieces.  All the board
members are most welcome and
encouraged to attend to see the
wonderful things that are happening in the
music department!  We are especially
excited as this will be Mr. Hicks first
concert with us!



Coming Up Soon
● Class meetings will be held this week.  During this time we will announce our October

Student’s of the Months and students who earned High Honor and Honor Roll status.
Chief Bland will also be stopping by to talk to students about a variety of safety topics.

● Red Ribbon Week will be held October 24th -  28th.

Extra-Curriculur Activities
● Girls basketball has started.
● Fall Demonstration concert will be held on October 18th
● Student Council will be announcing their fundraiser for the year.

Parent Newsletter
● October

https://www.smore.com/p156f

